



The Monthly Newsletter of St. Andrew's Episcopal Church Burke, Virginia



RECTOR
THE REV. WILL PACKARD
will@standrews.net

Dear Friends in Christ,

At the time of this monthly net, we walk in the midst of our annual hypothermia prevention shelter with FACETS. This is a

testament of faith with an outpouring of love from our church family and the many volunteers from local faith communities. Thank you to all of the volunteers and to our residents this week. There are far too many to thank individually, however, I would like to thank Steve Koss, Donna Daugherty, Elaine Runkel, and Sharon and Jewell Gould in particular. It has been a joy to come by each night and see so many of us together in ministry for this essential ministry. It is in such relationships and community when we encounter the Risen Lord.

We can look at our ministry as acts of Christian love in response to our loving God. What are the other components of our lives which define us as Christians? These are the actions which orient our lives towards Christ. It is also in this month when we transition from this brief respite of Ordinary Time into Lent with Ash Wednesday on February 22nd. This can be a time when we re-orient our lives towards Christ with particular acts of devotion and ways of being. What are the practices you might consider as we approach this holy season?

We are working on a few offerings from St. Andrew's which may assist us on our journey of faith. You might find joy participating in the return of our Lenten Soup Supper series. Have you ever been in a Bible study? What about a Bible study which does not require advanced preparation? Have you ever attended an Ash Wednesday service or a service during Holy Week? Perhaps you could follow a Lenten devotional

such as found at this website (tiny.cc/R8y4hJ)? Would you be open to a day-long retreat? What are the outreach programs which you might explore? These are some components of our parish life you might consider as we practice and lean into discipleship. I encourage you to consider and intentionally approach this Holy Season.

In this time, we also recognize the journeys of faith and dedication to the mission of the church around us. This month, we hold our annual meeting and recognize our outgoing Vestry members. I want to personally thank Betsy Cotten, Jonathan Withington, Stacey Peters, Doug Wood, and Beth Van Beek, for their dedication to St. Andrew's in their Vestry service. Their Vestry term included everything from the calling of a new Rector to a Global pandemic (and everything in between). Thank you! Ministry on Vestry and in leadership roles at our parish, is a spiritual practice which leads all of us further into faith.

We each have ways in which we may inwardly and outwardly practice and cultivate our faith. Within this article are some of the ways we as a church engage in our faith practices and some disciplines we may encounter for the season of Lent. With intentionality, we find ourselves listening and hearing God's call for us and to the path where God leads us. We are called deeper into relationship, with each other and, in so doing, we find ourselves deeper in relationship with our Risen Lord.

Faithfully yours,



Worship Services

Wednesday @ 9:30 AM Saturday @ 6:00 PM Sunday @ 8:00 & 10:00 AM

Bible Study

Wednesday @ 10:30 AM Sunday @ 9:00 AM

Sunday School

Sunday @ 11:20 AM

Adult Forum

Sunday @ 11:20 AM

Choir Rehearsal

Thursday @ 5:00 PM (Youth) Thursdays @ 7:00 PM (Adult)

AA Meetings

Tuesday @ 7:00 PM Friday @ 8:00 PM

ESOL

Tuesday @ 9:30 AM

Office Hours

Monday 9-4 Tuesday 9-4 Wednesday 9-4 Thursday 9-4

Net Submissions

If you have an article for the Monthly Net, please email it to Emily (emily@standrews.net) no later than the 20th of the month. All submissions are subject to approval.

VESTRY NEWS



SENIOR WARDEN
BETSY COTTEN

srwarden@standrews.net

February is here. And as I write my final Monthly Net letter, I want to express my gratitude to the work of the Vestry, our

staff and all of those who serve here. Serving in a leadership role is important, challenging, rewarding, and fulfilling work. This year has been an exceptional one. We have held a Celebration of New Ministry honoring Father Will as our 3rd Rector, many 50th Anniversary events, and we have faced exceptionally challenging decisions. We have served our community in countless ways through our Outreach Commission, and served one another in Formation and Fellowship. We had our largest Stewardship campaign to date. At the Annual Meeting you can expect to hear an update on all of these things, plus more on where we are now and where we are going. We will also elect our next Vestry

representatives as Jonathan, Stacey, Doug, Beth, and myself rotate off. This is an important meeting in the life of the church, and we'd love to see you here.

It means so much to have you here with us. There's a lot happening as we continue to come out of the pandemic. I see many of you stepping into new volunteer and/or leadership roles. I see new faces worshipping with us each week, and I see faces returning to worship after some time off. In being together in this way we're better able to engage and encourage with one another. We need you here with us. We need your contributions - big or small. We need you. I am so grateful to each of you for how you are serving St. Andrew's. I hope you will join us on February 12th for the Annual Meeting, (Childcare (and snacks) will be provided. Even if you're new around here, please join us).

Excerpt from: "A pastoral word from Presiding Bishop Michael Curry on the death of Tyre Nichols"

Sense cannot be made of the murder of a young man at the hands of five men whose vocation and calling are to protect and serve. This was evil and senseless.

There is a passage from the Hebrew prophet Jeremiah, which is later quoted in Matthew's Gospel when innocent baby boys are killed by an immoral dictator:

"A voice is heard in Ramah, lamentation and bitter weeping. Rachel is weeping for her children; she refuses to be comforted for her children, because they are no more." — Jeremiah 31:15, Matthew 2:18

With the murder of Tyre Nichols, another mother, as in the biblical texts, weeps, with the mothers of Emmett Till, Trayvon Martin, Michael Brown, George Floyd, Breonna Taylor, Ahmaud Arbery, and so many others. A family grieves. A community fears. A nation is ashamed. Like the psalmist in the Bible, something in us cries out, "How long, O Lord, how long?" How long violence, how long cruelty, how long the utter disregard for the dignity and worth of every child of God? How long?

As if this wasn't enough, there is another horrible dimension to what happened. Tyre Nichols was beaten, kicked, and cursed as if he was not a human being. Then, after he was lying on the ground, having called for his mother, they let him stay there for several minutes without anyone, including the police and EMT who were present, providing medical assistance. Not one Good Samaritan.

Jesus once told a story to teach about what it looks like to love one's neighbor, which Moses and Jesus both said is a commandment of God. It's a story about a man beaten nearly to death and left on the side of the road to die by people who knew what Moses taught about love for God and neighbor—and what the prophet Micah taught when he said that God requires three things of us: to do justice, to love kindness, and to walk humbly with your God.

Read the rest here: http://tiny.cc/vzw3vz

VESTRY NOMINATIONS

Every winter the congregation of St. Andrew's meets in the Parish Hall after the 10:00 a.m. service for the Annual Meeting. This year we will meet on February 12th. During this meeting the Annual Report is presented, Vestry members offer presentations of their work from the past year, discussions are held about what's happening in the Diocese, some Vestry members rotate off service, and new members are elected into service

The nominees, offered by Vestry members, are vetted by Father Will and the nominating committee to ensure that they are church members and givers of record.

Voting at the Annual Meeting is conducted by secret ballot. No absentee ballots are allowed. To vote, a person must be:

- 1) a confirmed/registered member of St. Andrew's
- 2) at least 16 years old
- 3) in good standing with the Church, which means you attend church on a regular basis and are a giver of record.

The term of office for a Vestry member is three years. A Vestry member is expected to participate fully in parish events and encourage others to do so, attend monthly meetings—held the second Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m.—assist Father Will both in dealing with current issues and in furthering the spiritual growth and programs of St. Andrew's, and take on a major responsibility for some area of parish life and the programs associated with it.

The next few pages include the 2023 Vestry nominees, complete with short bios and their visions of the future of St. Andrew's. Please read these before the Annual Meeting, and introduce yourself to the candidates if you don't know them.

Also, please take a moment to remember the retiring Vestry members (pictured below), and thank them for all their hard work and dedication to St. Andrew's. See you at the meeting!

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SERVICE!



Betsy Cotten



Stacey Peters



Jonathan Withington



Doug Wood



Beth Van Beek

Prayer List

Pam
John & Janet Carver
Bill Hartig
Nancy Knight
Charles Petty
Hugh Brian Henderson
Olivia Kertesz
Beth Matovick
Felix Benitez
Frank Traglia

Maureen Sullivan
John & Gayle Brooks
Andrea Corella
Eddie Fortune
Louise Mason
Michelle Meyer
Mike Trapper
Carson
Gloria Aurora
John Corbett
Diane Marshall
Brian DeWyngaert
Miguel Salazar

Andrea Griffiths
Dorothy Polk
Rachael Noonan
Kim Reisig
Wally Morgan
Scott Rife
Jacqueline Turner
Edie Yriart
Josefa Jackson
Jane Nies
Tony Durso
Lisa Eggers
Angela Kennedy
Katie Gould
JD Thomas

Butler Family
Raye Aaron
Jeff St. John
Laura Winfield
Daniel Leong
Nadya
Eryn Gleason
Susan Scott
Bette Williams
Bill Adams
Michelle Gbur
John Hembling
Jacia
Cari Lawson

Departed

Betty Pierce (friend of the Packard family) Al Russell (friend of Gabe Simerson)

VESTRY NOMINATIONS

The following nominees are running for the 4 open 3-year Vestry positions. There is an opening for a one-year position for which we do not currently have a nominee. Please contact the Nominating Committee or Father Will if you would like to volunteer for the position.

will@standrews.net nominating@standrews.net



ANNE BRANNAM

I am a life-long Episcopalian and have been a member of St. Andrew's for many years. I have served in many capacities here (including Vestry once before), and I am currently serving as an Altar Guild team leader and as the Treasurer for the (St. Andrew's) Preschool Board.

I have seen St. Andrew's grow into the wonderful church it is, and I have known many of the amazing projects we have done in the past and currently. I would like to help St. Andrew's to grow, and develop more projects to make it even more of a presence in the community!



LAURA SABO

St. Andrew's has been my church home since my mom, grandmother, brother and I joined in 1988. I have grown into a faithful Episcopalian because of the opportunities various St. Andrew's ministries presented to me as a younger member of the church. Attending Sunday school, participating in Youth Group, and serving as an acolyte helped me come closer to God and appreciate the importance of ministering to the families and young people in our parish – they are our future. My husband Dave and I were married at St. Andrew's and the church family has been a constant source of peace and spiritual support for both of us. We feel very blessed to share that now with our five children. I view the congregation of St. Andrew's as family and the building itself as a home away from home. I was baptized at St. Andrew's as were my children, Luke, Adam, Lily, John, and Mary. Three of them also attended St. Andrew's preschool. To say the church is a foundational part of our lives would be an understatement.

I have a great passion for the multigenerational nature of St. Andrew's – it is one of our greatest strengths, and key to our collective success as a parish. Until the recent passing of my grandmother, four generations of my family were worshiping at St. Andrew's. I have served in the Sunday school for over 17 years (teaching Pre-K through high school), volunteered with Vacation Bible School, and assisted the acolytes. Outside of church, I am an active volunteer in my community and a Troop Leader for two Girl Scout troops. If given the opportunity to serve on the Vestry, I would like to continue to grow and support our unique multigenerational congregation. I feel that continuing to realize the vision that is St. Andrew's requires we maintain an environment where people feel welcomed to worship, free to serve in their own way, and most importantly know that they belong. As we all are keenly aware, there are potentially difficult decisions and challenging times ahead. As a member of the Vestry, you can count on me to do my duty, make difficult decisions with the entire congregation in mind, and support the St. Andrew's mission in both word and deed. Thank you.

VESTRY NOMINATIONS



JEFF REBA

My wife, Simone, and I have been members of St. Andrew's since 2015. Almost immediately, I was asked to lead the Greeter ministry, which I have been doing for the past eight years. It has been a joy working with the wonderful team of Greeters, ensuring that everyone who comes to the 10:00 a.m. service receives a warm, friendly welcome from a smiling face. That first impression makes a difference and it definitely had a positive impact on us when we first visited St. Andrew's.

For the past three years, I served on the Finance and Audit (FAC) Committee, helping the Vestry develop the parish's annual budget, assisting the various ministries and commissions with planning their funding needs, and making recommendations when needed to ensure the budgets are aligned with the Vestry's priorities and fiscal guidance. I also served for three years on the audit committee, conducting the annual audit of the parish's financial statements and internal controls, ensuring the church's finances are managed ethically and efficiently, and in compliance with all

applicable laws and regulations. I was delighted to confirm that St. Andrew's is in excellent financial health and that those charged with managing its assets do so with integrity and a deep sense of commitment to their responsibilities as stewards of the church's resources.

I recently retired after 38 years of military and Federal service, primarily in financial management positions with the Department of Defense and then the Department of State, where I was the chief financial officer of the organization responsible for the construction, maintenance, and security of all of our embassy and consulate facilities around the world.

I also serve on the board of directors and as the treasurer of the Springfield/South County Youth Club, one of the largest youth sports organizations in the area, with an annual budget of more than \$3 million. In addition to serving on the board, I continue to fulfill my passion for youth sports by running the basketball program as I have for many years, with approximately 1,000 participants and more than 100 teams from 1st through 12th grades.

I very much want to deepen my involvement with St. Andrew's and am particularly excited about the prospect of serving as a member of the Vestry. I believe my experience leading organizations and managing budgets will be an asset and I would be honored to have the opportunity to provide a new perspective on strategic and financial leadership and help guide St. Andrew's over the next few years.



PAUL FOLEY

A lifelong Episcopalian, I transferred membership from my Ohio church home where I was confirmed to St. Andrew's once I left active duty with the Army Corps of Engineers. My wife Janet and I have worshiped at St. Andrew's since 1988. I have served as a lead in the Usher Ministry (99 - 17), Vestry member (4 years) with the Worship and Welcome Commissions, Building and Grounds, and as Junior Warden. I currently serve on the Property Resource Commission, Friends of Music and Arts (FoMA) Board, and Memorial Garden Team. I have represented St. Andrew's on the West Springfield District Police and Faith Community from its start-up and participated in several Church audits, inventories, and activities of the Men's Fellowship Group. I have also supported the Hypothermia Prevention Program and Youth Workcamp preparation.

St. Andrew's remains a vibrant and welcoming community, stressing the three major areas of Worship, Service, and Belonging. Continuing to grow through expanding church membership and welcoming new families, providing activities for all no matter where they find themselves in their faith journey are keys to achieving long-term success. Being good stewards of our church property to provide the required functionality, safety, and outreach capabilities with our community partners are key factors that require team planning to make the right investments at the right time and execute them in the right way. I appreciate having this opportunity to be a candidate to work as part of the Vestry team with the Rector, staff, Preschool, and established commissions in what remain challenging times. Applying skills with insights learned at St. Andrew's and from our community partners to address current shortfalls and establish a clear focus and engage Parishioners for the future.

St. Andrew's Episcopal Church February 2023 | 5

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Hypothermia Prevention Program

Steve Koss | hypothermia@standrews.net

St. Andrew's is hosting our annual Hypothermia Prevention Program from January 29th to February 5th. During this week, we will welcome approximately 35 homeless guests each night and provide them with food, fellowship, and shelter. There are many volunteer slots (found here: tiny.cc/hypo2023-volunteer) that will need to be filled in order to make this week a success.

We also have a need for donated items such as walking food, certain clothing, etc. (found here: tiny.cc/hypo2023-

donate). Please mark all donations "Hypothermia." We are ready to receive donations now through February 1st by placing them on the brick ledge in the hallway across from the Office or in the Conference Room. Any questions please contact Steve Koss.

You can access both Sign-Up Genius pages by using either link. If on desktop, there is a separate tab for each sign-up at the top of the page. On mobile, there is a dropdown at the top to choose which page you want.

Youth Group - Making Sandwiches for Hypothermia Prevention Program

Andy Haskins | youth@standrews.net

This is one of St. Andrew's greatest youth outreach ministries: making lunches for our guests, who are staying with us during St. Andrew's Hypothermia Prevention Program.

We are seeking 7 students and two adults each night starting Sunday, January 29th, through Saturday, February 4th, 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. to volunteer to make 8 package sandwiches. Sign up here to volunteer: http://tiny.cc/omh3vz.

Group Workcamp

Carl Jones & Stacey Peters | workcamp@standrews.net

SAVE THE DATE: This year's Group Workcamp trip will be from **Sunday**, **June 25th - Saturday**, **July 1st**, and take place in Dinwiddie, VA. If you are interested in going, please email Carl & Stacey. Spaces are limited.

Vacation Bible School

Amy Dutton | amy@standrews.net

Save the date! St. Andrew's Vacation Bible School will be held from **July 17-21, 2023**. More information about VBS and registration will be available mid-Spring.

Help Needed: Mission Friends

Amy Dutton | amy@standrews.net

Help needed! We are trying to resurrect Mission Friends. This is a great ministry for those kiddos who are too old for VBS and who would like to give back. This is a service project based "camp" that meets daily for a week (or less depending on volunteer numbers) to do service projects for local institutions. To get this going again I need volunteers willing to help run it. Please let me know if you have any questions or interest in this very worthy mission.

St. Andrew's Accolades

vestry@standrews.net

Thank you to everyone who contributed to Hypothermia Prevention Week. Especially thank you to our Lead - Steve Koss for his exceptional organization of this important mission. Thanks to our faith partners, Adat Reyim, the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints (also provided FACETS with a brand new 15 passenger Ford van), and the Peace Islamic Center. We appreciate Donna Daugherty and Sharon Gould as the meal leaders for the provision of nearly 900 meals over the week and coordinating shopping, menus, donations, serving and cleanup each day. Thanks to Andy Haskins and our youth and their



families who came to make sandwiches and decorated lunch bags for our guests. Thank you to our Day Leaders Richard Sellers, Martha Locke, Shawn Cooper, Jonathan Withington, Woody Browne, Sean Hilber, and David Umberger. Thank you to Elaine Runkel for running the signup genius. Thank you to everyone (over 100 of you) who made contributions of either financial, food, or clothing and the many who prepared, served, and so warmly socialized with our guests as they shared a meal or stayed throughout the night with them. You have all shown them god's love.

UPCOMING EVENTS

FEBRUARY 3, 2023

Men's Group - Friday Night Dinner for Hypothermia Prevention Program

Jim Kirkpatrick | mensgroup@standrews.net

The Men's Group will support St. Andrew's Hypothermia Prevention Week activities by providing the evening meal on Friday, February 3rd, and we need volunteers to bring food and be servers.

We provide the main dishes while the drinks and desserts will be provided by others. Hot BBQ sandwiches have been a hit in the past so we'll repeat last year's menu. We need at least 4 crock pots of your favorite BBQ recipe. It can be pork, beef, or chicken, but we must have at least one non-pork selection so as to accommodate everyone. The meal will be served between 6:00 - 6:30 p.m., so please plan to be at the church no later than 5:30 p.m. Here's the menu - we need volunteers to bring the following:

- BBQ 4 crock pots (already cooked and ready to serve)
- Buns 8 packs of 8 each
- Macaroni and Cheese enough for 35
- Cole Slaw enough for 35
- Baked Beans 4 large cans
- Fruit Cups 30-35 individual cups

Jim Kirkpatrick is the lead and will coordinate who's bringing what. Please indicate if you can help serve, bring a food item, or both, and reply to mensgroup@standrews.net.

If you would like to be added to the Men's Group emailing list, please send a note to Jim and he will add you to the group.

FEBRUARY 5, 2023

Scout Sunday

Woody Browne | scouts@standrews.net

We are celebrating our Scouts on Sunday, February 5th, during the 10:00 a.m. service. If you're a scout (all ages/genders/types of scouts) or adult leader, we encourage you to wear your uniform that day so we can recognize you.

For scouts aged 5-17 who want to volunteer to help before or during the service, contact Woody Browne in person or by email.

FEBRUARY 5, 2023

Adult Forum: Shrine Mont Camps

We will be learning about Shrine Mont Camps on Sunday, February 5th during the Adult Forum Hour with the Director of Shrine Mont Camps, James Williams.

James has worked in camp ministry for 7 years across 3 separate camp programs, with the majority of that time working, living, loving, worshiping, and laughing at Shrine Mont Camps. James is dedicated to the transformation that can happen to campers "on the Mountain," believes deeply in expanding diversity and welcome within camp, and looks to continue the spiritually enriching programming of Shrine Mont Camps.

James will meet with our teens during the first half of the Formation hour after the 10:00 a.m. service, then speak at Adult Forum for the second half.

FEBRUARY 5, 2023

Family Movie Night

Amy Dutton | amy@standrews.net

Our first Family Movie Night of the year will take place on Sunday, February 5th, at 5:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. Bring blankets/pillows and kids can wear their pajamas! Bring a bagged dinner for the kids to eat while they watch/play with each other. Parents can bring snacks to share and have some fellowship with each other. Please join us! Sign up outside Amy's office.

St. Andrew's Episcopal Church February 2023 | 7

FEBRUARY 8, 2023

Parents and Littles (PALs)

Amy Dutton | amy@standrews.net

The February PALs will be on Wednesday, February 8th, from 9:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. Parents and Littles is a chance to mingle with other parents from the Parish and Preschool and have the little ones play together. You can stay for the whole time or just drop in whenever. We will have coffee for the grown ups and snacks and toys for the kids.

FEBRUARY 12, 2023

Annual Meeting

Emily Nein | emily@standrews.net

Mark your calendars for Sunday, February 12th for our Annual Meeting, set to begin shortly after the 10:00 a.m. service. We will meet in the Nave so those from home can participate/watch. More information will go out next week, so watch this space.

FEBRUARY 16, 2023

Women's Fellowship: Coffee Chat

Karen Hilber | womensfellowship@standrews.net

On Thursday, February 16th is a Coffee Chat (that will be our new official term for it, lol) at West Springfield Panera at 9:30am. Come on by, even if you only have a few minutes to chat. We'd love to see you!

FEBRUARY 21, 2023

Pancake Supper

Stacey Peters | workcamp@standrews.net

After a two-year hiatus, we're excited to announce that the Pancake Supper is returning. Please join us on Tuesday, February 21st, for a yummy pancake supper, served by St. Andrews' youth and their parents. All funds raised will support youth activities.

Seating and service begins at 5:00 p.m. and ends at 7:00 p.m. Be sure to pre-purchase your tickets following the services on February 12th, 18th, and 19th.

*Youth and Parents: We need your help to make this event successful! Please sign up to help out: http://tiny.cc/ngv3vz.

FEBRUARY 25, 2023

Women's Fellowship: Brunch and a Remodel/Garden Show

Karen Hilber | womensfellowship@standrews.net

On Saturday, February 25th we will be heading over to the Capital Remodel and Garden Show at the Dulles Expo Center. We'll meet at noon for brunch at Hopsfrog Grille in the Burke Commons Shopping Center, and carpool over to the Expo Center at 1:30 p.m. Feel free to join just for brunch, just the show, or both! Tickets for the Capital Remodel and Garden Show can be purchased online at Official Capital Remodel + Garden Show | February 24-26, 2023 | Chantilly, Virginia for \$10 each through Feb 23rd (www.capitalremodelandgarden.com). Tickets bought online after the 23rd, or at the door cost \$12 each.

LECTIONARY READINGS

(www.lectionarypage.net)

FEBRUARY 5, 2023

5th Sunday after Epiphany Isaiah 58:1-9a, [9b-12] Psalm 112:1-9, (10) 1 Corinthians 2:1-12, [13-16] Matthew 5:13-20

FEBRUARY 12, 2023

6th Sunday after Epiphany Sirach 15:15-20 Psalm 119:1-8 1 Corinthians 3:1-9 Matthew 5:21-37

FEBRUARY 19, 2023

Last Sunday after Epiphany Exodus 24:12-18 Psalm 99 2 Peter 1:16-21 Matthew 17:1-9

FEBRUARY 26, 2023

1st Sunday in Lent Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7 Psalm 32 Romans 5:12-19 Matthew 4:1-11

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			1	2 GROUNDHOG DAY	3	4 Amy Gallant
5 Sean Hartig	6 Jill Forbes Avi Kuechler Steven Puryear	7	8	9 Megan Steele Lauren Baker	10 William Haskins	11 Grace Hellier
12 Donna Osthaus Brady Dasher Lily Sabo	13 Lula Carpenter	14 Rosemary Phillips	15 Karan Wright Andrew Guccione	16	17 Kimberly Shriner	18 George Flanagan
19 Tom Watson	20 PRESIDENTS' DAY Jamie Vance Luke Puryear	21 Nicholas Chrosniak	22 John Dunham	23 Doug Kelly Noelle Koss Madison McWilliams Cole Watson	24	25 John Carver Rich Roerig Camden Baird Benjamin Trenner
26 Sally Heyer	27 Dani Bryan Austin Reid Lauren Bidwell	28				

Don't see your name on your birthday? Let us know!

Contact Emily (emily@standrews.net) and we'll get you added to the list.

DIRECTORY

Clergy & Staff

The Rev. Will Packard | Rector will@standrews.net

Michelle Ramsdell | Parish Administrator michelle@standrews.net

Emily Nein | Communications Director emily@standrews.net

Amy Dutton | Director of Family Ministry amy@standrews.net

Gabe Simerson | Director of Music & Organist gabe@standrews.net

Tami Phillips | Preschool Director preschool@standrews.net

Carlos Guzman | Sexton sexton@standrews.net

2022 Vestry

Betsy Cotten | Senior Warden srwarden@standrews.net

Jonathan Withington | Junior Warden irwarden@standrews.net

Doug Wood | Register register@standrews.net

Pam Rozelsky & Pete Kirkham | Co-Treasurers treasurer@standrews.net

Sarah Akins & Stacey Peters | Fellowship fellowship@standrews.net

Sarah Gregory & Woody Browne | Formation formation@standrews.net

Jewell Gould & Doug Wood | Outreach outreach@standrews.net

Brian Chatman & Dave Umberger | Stewardship stewardship@standrews.net

Beth Van Beek & Karan Wright | Welcome & Worship welcome@standrews.net & worship@standrews.net

